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SUPPLEMENTAL NARRATIVE: (LWSUPL: Supplemental Nbr. 1)

Initial Case Narrative by 1. C. Sewell #7839 on 10/06/15 at 2146 hrs.
Total Dictation Time = 8:16 mins.

Border Patrol was contacted reference the traffic stop reference Ticket #T2591.
NARRATIVE:

On 10/06/15, at approximately 1626 hours, I was in the Foothills District of
Pima County on patrol from Curtis Road and La Cholla Boulevard. I observed a
vehicle make a wide turn from Curtis Road to head northbound on La Cholla
Boulevard. The vehicle was a white Volkswagon.

I conducted a traffic stop on the vehicle at La Cholla Boulevard and River Road.
There was a male subject who identified himself to me with a Mexico driver's
license as Leonardo Guzman-Garcia. I ran a wants and warrants check on the
driver. He came back unwanted through our jurisdiction and others reference the
driver's license when he handed the driver's license to me. He also provided me
with insurance and registration on the vehicle.

In looking at previous law enforcement contacts back in July of 2015 he had
contact with the Oro Valley Police Department where he was subsequently detained
by the Border Patrol. He was cited for having no license in that report. The

report advised that he never received a license in any jurisdiction and did not

have any license on him at the time of the traffic stop with the Oro Valley

Police Department.

I looked at the Mexico driver's license. It said that it was permanent, but
below it had an expiration date that appeared to be expired.

I made a few phone calls to see if I could identify if the driver's license was
actually real or fictitious. Ultimately, I contacted the Border Patrol
reference the individual because the driver advised me that he was not in the
country legally.

The Border Patrol was contacted and they responded to the incident location.
They took custody of the male subject who identified himself as Leonardo
Guzman-Garcia. The driver's license that he provided me appeared that the
symbols in the top left-hand corner and the bottom of the ID looked like it may
have been placed in. There was a bar code on the back of the ID that appeared
to be cut off. The ID's corners were splitting. It appeared that it was very
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cheaply made or fictitious. It also did not have a date of birth for Leonardo
with the ID.

I provided the ID to the Border Patrol after I took photographs of the ID. They
advised me that they would cite him for having fictitious documents if needed.

The vehicle was left at the scene. A female subject named Cynthia Vergara
arrived on scene. The male subject who identified himself as Leonardo
Guzman-Garcia said she could take custody of the vehicle. His registration and
insurance were left in the vehicle. The keys were also in the vehicle. The
vehicle was left with Cynthia at the driver's request.

While on scene, an activist for immigrants arrived. He was standing by
videotaping the Border Patrol and myself. He requested that I speak with him in
regards to my contact with the male subject who identified himself as Leonardo
Guzman-Garcia. I advised him that I had no comment reference the contact with
the subject. I told him it was public record and he could lookup the

information if he chose and request a copy of the police report.

After the Border Patrol cleared the scene that concluded my involvement.
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